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FROM: Thomas Barth Ph.D., Investigator, Office of Highway Safety

SUBJECT: Close Qut Memorandum Tesla Model S non-crash related thermal event resulting in
vehicle fire, West Hollywood, Los Angeles County, California — HWY I18§FH014

Synopsis

On Friday, June 15, 2018, about 5:30 p.m., pacific daylight time, a 2012 Tesla Model S
electric-powered passenger car, occupied by a 44-year-old male driver, was traveling westbound
on Santa Monica Boulevard, in West Hollywood, Los Angeles County, California. Motorists
flagged down the Tesla driver because they saw smoke coming from the vehicle. The driver
stopped the Tesla next to the north-side curb in the 7800 block of Santa Monica Boulevard and
exited the vehicle. A nearby Los Angeles Sheriff’s Department patrol car also stopped, and the
officers directed traffic around the burning car. The Los Angeles County Fire Department
responded to the vehicle fire, dispatching an engine unit from station #8, which is located at 7643
Santa Monica Boulevard. Smoke and flames were still coming from the vehicle as the fire engine
arrived on the scene and firefighters, wearing self-contained breathing apparatus, responded (o the
fire and applied both water and foam. The flames were quickly extinguished, but smoke continued
to come from the vehicle. Firefighters removed portions of the vehicle’s left front fender and
under-hood trim, severed the high voltage cut loop, and applied additional water and foam under
the hood and behind the front wheels. The fire captain estimated that less than 300 gallons of water
and foam were applied during their response to the event. The fire was extinguished, and there
were no injuries. The vehicle was towed from the scene without incident.

Status
This investigation was initiated to support the NTSB’s interest in electric vehicle battery
safety and emergency response to electric vehicle thermal events. No further action beyond this

memorandum will be taken; however, information from the items in this docket may be used in
future Safety Board reports and/or activities.
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